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The 2024 SYSCO Racing Season  

Michael Morrissey 
This SYSCO Newsletter is a summary of the 2024 SYSCO Racing season.  For the most part, the 

season had gear busting, entertaining racing that tested the skills of old salts and newbies 

alike.  Only one race was canceled in 36 evenings of Tuesday-Thursday competition and most 

of the races had typical NW winds of 10-15 mph winds and more than a few with puffs in the 

mid-20s.   There were 15 sailboat classes with a total of 89 boats registered for series racing.  

The J-24s led in numbers (10 boats) including three J-24s from Island Sailing Club.  There were 

three SYSCO specialty races including the Crew Overboard Challenge, the Dual Bridge Duel & 

Michael Stainsby Memorial Cup, and the One-Design Regatta. While the Crew Overboard 

Challenge had 12 boats meeting the call, the Dual Bridge Duel had 15 boats and an upriver 

barge passing the I-205 mark at the same time as several racers.  Michelle Bennet on the Cal-

20 Scooter scored the best overall corrected time while Bill Wagner on the Merit-25 Blue 

Horizon was the first to finish.  The One-Design regatta in September had 26 boats in six fleets 

and good winds for five hotly contested  short races on a beautiful September afternoon.  All 

results are listed on Sailpdx.org. 

The SYSCO Commodore's Cup winner is Breakaway, Dan Petrin, with the best overall scores 

and participation throughout the SYSCO Racing season.  Sailor of the Year goes to Mike Barth 

for his many years serving as PRO for the Ranger fleet and putting on consistently good races. 

The Sportspersonship Award goes to Carisa Bohus for all her work corralling and improving 

SYSCO membership. 

A shout out goes to all the SYSCO members who volunteered for Race Committee, especially 

those who offered their vessels as platform boats.  It was a fun learning experience for several 

who have just begun their racing experience and are learning the finer points of crossing the 

starting line during the SYSCO races.  A special thanks to Bill Sanborn for his continued support 

and lending his vessel as a platform boat for several races and to Gary Whitney and his team 

for getting the race results out in a timely fashion.  Next season’s schedule will be out shortly 

and we all look forward to competitive racing on the Columbia after surviving the wet winter.   

The newsletter took some time off during the 2024 season and there is a team effort 

underway to get it back on track for the 2025 season.  The format will generally remain the 

same but with shorter stories and more pictures.  Look for the new January SYSCO newsletter, 

announcing the sailing schedule and upcoming events for the 2025 season. 

  



  

Thank you Race Committee! 



 

Great Racing!  



  



  



 

 



  



  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


